January Newsletter

Greetings from the Lake and River Parish!

Here we are in a new year. Here is hoping it is better than 2020.

December was a busy time for us. We had the Advent Season. and the churches were decorated beautifully. We added videos of the sermons on the Lakeand River Facebook page.  Please check them out. Join us on Facebook Lake and River.  Three Mile Bay Church made gift bags for many of our seniors in both churches and everyone loved them. We also had a socks’ drive and gave the socks to the Food Pantry of Cape Vincent.

We have new members joining the church and we have a membership letter going out to identify our members as the records for the last few years are incomplete.  If you receive one of these letters, please return with your info so we can work on getting updated.

Pastor Chris has been very busy, and we have lots of great things to look forward to in the coming year.

We are really missing our Summer people and hope you all are having a wonderful Winter and are looking forward to returning to us here in the Cape.

God Bless you all and I hope this letter finds you safe and healthy.

Lee Page, Outreach Committee
FROM PASTOR CHRIS
FEAR NOT TOMORROW!

What a year 2020 was! On the world stage, on the national stage, in our States and in our local communities, there were enough challenges to deal with and so we can understand if, on a personal level, there were upheavals and fallouts! Not my intention to make a listing of what took place in 2020 but it was the year of the Covid-19 pandemic and the mandatory global quarantine. In spite of a very stressful year, here we are on the threshold of 2021 and like Charles Wesley, we can sing:





And are we yet alive,





And see each other’s face?





Glory and thanks to Jesus give





For his almighty grace!





What troubles have we seen,





What mighty conflicts past,





Fightings without, and fears within,





Since we assembled last!





Yet out of all the Lord





Hath brought us by his love;





And still he doth his help afford,





And hides our life above.

I was inspired by a book by Ruth Graham, daughter of the famed Evangelist, Billy Graham, which bears the title of my message: FEAR NOT TOMORROW, GOD IS ALREADY THERE. She also has a book of daily Meditations with the same title. It was just the right message that I needed to hear not only for myself, but in order to encourage others. Ms. Graham made it clear that what she was addressing was the “spirit of fear” that could overwhelm us and sap our energies by subjecting us to endless worry. In her own words, that spirit of fear is “… the condition or attitude that takes hold of us when our emotion of fear consumes, cripples us.”

In contrast to that spirit of fear is the spirit of PRAISE. God occupies the praises of God’s people. If God is already there in the future taking care of our troubles, then we need to praise our way to God. God comes to us in Jesus who told his troubled and fearful disciples, “Let not your hearts be troubled.” As the Prince of Peace, Jesus invites us into the peace of God which surpasses all logic and reason (understanding). That is the peace that Jesus says that he leaves with us. So, we need not fear tomorrow.

As we go into 2021, Jesus needs us to demonstrate to the world in all its turmoil and confusion that the people of God are a Praising People who trust God, no matter what. May the year 2021 find us reaching for a “higher place of praise.”

I pray that, as a Parish, we will be more intentional in our discipleship, consecrating ourselves and waiting for the wonderful works of God to be shown forth among us. God has many services to be done. And God will enable us, through the Holy Spirit, to cast away all fears and claim the promises that God has for us in 2021 while we diligently serve God and our neighbor in all that we do.

Notices
Pastor Chris will be on vacation January 20-27, 2021. During her absence, Pastor Mark Pierce (kmpierce35@gmail.com) and Pastor Earle Lalone (pastorearllalone@gmail.com) will graciously provide pastoral care. Please do not hesitate to send an email to either Pastor Mark or Pastor Lalone, as needed.

Pastor Chris and her husband Felix thank their Lake and River Parish Family warmly for the many expressions of love and kindness extended to them over the Christmas holidays, and during their transition period over the past six months.
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On behalf of the Lake and River Parish, Pastor Chris thanks everyone in our Church and Community for the thoughtful and generous monetary gifts to our Churches. We value and appreciate your support and active involvement in Kingdom-building work. May God sustain you and your loved ones with God’s richest blessings throughout 2021 and beyond!
